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NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

801 S. Logsdon Parkway
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(270) 351-3167

2007-2008
SBDM COUNCIL MEMBERS

Parent Members

	Douglas Bennett

733 Scenic Drive

Radcliff KY 40160

270-272-1225

gator33911@aol.com; DouglasW.Bennett@KY.GOV

	Pete Debibar – Resigned - Vacancy
151 Meadowlake Drive

Radcliff KY 40160

270-312-9142

jdebibar@yahoo.com 


	Vennia Butts – Replaced Mr. Debibar

1667 Walnut Way

Radcliff KY 40160

 ministerofpraise@yahoo.com 

	Lauri Duesler

115 Seth Court

Radcliff KY 40160

270-351-0870; 270-872-8415

LauriJade@aol.com
 
	Kim Shepherd

101 Mandy Court

Radcliff KY 40160

270-319-9982

mgmomy@hotmail.com 
	

	Administrators
	
	 

	Bill Dennison

Bill.Denniso@hardin.kyschools.us 

 
	 Michelle Hendricks

Shelly.Hasty@hardin.kyschools.us

	 

	Teachers


	
	

	James Beard

James.Beard@hardin.kyschools.us
	Pam Carter

Pam.Carter@hardin.kyschools.us
	Ellen Douglas

Ellen.Douglas@hardin.kyschools.us 



	Chuck.Goodlet@hardin.kyschools.us
	Ray Phelps

Ray.Phelps@hardin.kyschools.us
	April Pieper

April.TownsendPieper@hardin.kyschools.us



Sub-Committees and Areas the Council Chose to Cover

The North Hardin Site-Based Council chose to cover those areas as outlined in the law and appropriate committees were established.

1.   Assessment

2.   Budget

3.   Buildings and Grounds

4.   Consolidated Plan

5.   Curriculum

6.   Discipline

7.   Professional Development

8.   School Climate/Communications

9.   Student Support Services

10. Technology

NHHS SBDM COMMITTEES
2007-08

Assessment

Carl Baker

Angela Cannon

Judy Campbell

Ellen Douglas 

Shelly Hendricks, Chairman

Patty Lirot

Lisa Marlak

Budget
Debbyee Blair

Iris Cole

Dianne Cottrell

Bill Dennison. Chairman

Ellen Douglas 

Les May

Chris Rose

Angela Rucker

Elsa Sharlow

Tonya Vowels

Buildings and Grounds

Krista Cox

Sam Franklin

Becky Grant

Greg Gumm

Kristin Hall

Aaron Howell

Tessa Jaggers

Michelle Kessler

Sheila Newman

Becky O’Connor

Nancy Smith

Jim Stone

Les Tharp, Chairman

Harold Tucker

Joe Washington

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan

Joan Caldwell

Ellen Douglas

Tracy Hawkins

Shelly Hendricks, Chairman

Bonnie Matlow

Curriculum
Debi Aikin

Debbie Berenbroick

Terri Burks

Judy Campbell, Co-Chair

Pam Carter, Co-Chair

Ellen Douglas 

Steve Fisher

Brian Froedge

Paul Gray

Tina Gray

Melinda Greenwell

Shelly Hendricks

Iris Hodge

Kris Hodge

Dale Johns

Denise Kellam

Tony Perkins

Ray Phelps

Chris Rose

Discipline

Abe Barr

Debbie Berenbroick

Debbyee Blair

Alan Campbell

Steve Fisher

Tony Garrison

Chuck Goodlet 

Paul Gray

Monica Irving 

Michelle Kessler

Glenn McKissic

Dwain Patton

Larry Pursell

Valerie Skillman

James Slaven, Chairman

Ed Stepanchuk

Shelia Wilkinson

Professional Development

Ellen Douglas

David Fredricks

Pat Hendricks

Shelly Hendricks

Katrina Johnson

Jane Mauzy

Linda Melloy

April Pieper

Bobbi-Lynn Thompson, Chairman

Shanae Thompson

Mary Ann Vance

Tonya Vowels

School Climate/Communications

Abe Barr

Chris Boozer

Jessica Bratcher

Traci Burke

Erin Collins

Dianne Cottrell
Tim Crane

Ellen Douglas

Brian Froedge

Robin Greunke

Monica Irving

Tessa Jaggers

Katrina Johnson

Alison Langley

Kristi Lynch

Jane Mauzy

Amber Scroggs

James Slaven, Chairman

Jim Stone

Student Support Services

Lydia Insko-Grady

Bonnie Matlow

Tamara McPheron

Michael Radford

Les Tharp, Chairman

Debby Whelan

Rachel Wilson

Technology

Gina Aldridge

James Beard

Debbyee Blair

Chris Boozer

Charla Burchett

Tony Garrison

Dale Johns

Megan Kinkade

Gretchen Kreinbihl

Lin Linder, Co-Chair

Angie Lowe

Annette Neblett

Dwain Patton

Chris Rose

Angie Rucker, Co-Chair

Jayne Shagool

Elsa Sharlow

Judy Skees

Bobbi-Lynn Thompson

Dan Townsend

Tonya Vowels

AVID Committee

Traci Burke

Glenn McKissic

Mary Parker

Michelle Russell

James Slaven

SLC Committee

Pam Carter

Bill Dennison

Shelly Hendricks

Kris Hodge

Patty Lirot

James Slaven

Mary Parker

Michelle Russell, Chairman

Successes and Completion of NHHS Projects

· In the 2007-2008 school year, all content departments met and disaggregated CATS test data.  The analysis was done to find gaps, and then departments developed strategies to address those deficiencies.

· The NHHS department chairs presented to the SBDM council and the Faculty the strategies to address the assessment gaps recognized through the analysis. 

· All departments have submitted curriculum-mapping documents.

· Freshman and sophomore students completed the fall and spring MAP assessment.  The test results were used to determine the students’ instructional needs in reading and math.

· The Presidents’ Club traveled to Frankfort with Mr. Dennison and met with Senator Tori and Representative Tim Moore.  The President’s Club also attended a High School Student Leadership Conference at WKU at the end of March.

· The Third Annual Principal’s Breakfast was organized, and students who had either perfect attendance, made the honor roll, or scored proficient and distinguished on the CATS test were recognized. 500 students were invited to the Principals’ breakfast this year.  The breakfast was held on two different Saturdays with 9th & 10th graders at one meeting, and juniors and seniors at the other.  

· New teacher meetings were held regularly to provide new colleagues with necessary information to make their first year at NHHS a successful one.

· The Senior Class Sponsor held a Senior Night for parents to provide them with information about senior activities and costs. 

· Successfully implemented the Literacy First process, both intensive reading and comprehensive (within content areas).

· A Freshman Academy was fully implemented in the 07’-08’ school year. 

· The CIA/GT resource teacher was involved with much of the work done in regards to curriculum, instruction, and assessment.

· The Math Department worked with a Thoughtful Education consultant to guide them through the use of task rotations as an instructional strategy.

· Portfolio Night was held for senior parents so that they could learn more about the portfolio and their own student’s writing.

· The Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP) was reviewed and impact checks were conducted mid-year and approved by the SBDM council.

· North Hardin held its Third Summer Math Camp for Minority and Low Income students entering their freshmen year. (Approximately 20 students participated in this two-week camp).

· Implemented a seven-period school day.

· SSI was offered to all 9th grade students, World Civilization to all 10th grade students, and US History to all 11th grade students.

· The AVID program (Advancement through Individual Determination) was implemented during the 07’-08’ school year.

· Offered an ACT Prep class and a Financial Literacy class as electives (1/2 credit) for grades 11-12 in 07’-08’

Goals for 2008-2009

· Professional development opportunities will be provided on the development of the Individual Learning Plan (ILP), Second year of the Literacy First process, Small Learning Communities, and AVID.

· To research Small Learning Community structures in order to determine the next steps of implementation (Freshman Academy is in place and fully functioning, we are now starting the initial phase of Sophomore Exploratory and establishing Schools of Study).

· Continued analysis of assessment data and student work will be used to continuously monitor and modify instruction to meet students’ academic needs and to support proficient work.

· To focus on delivering a rigorous and relevant curriculum while developing meaningful relationships with our students.

· To improve our parental involvement.

TITLE 1 FUNDING - EXPENDITURES

· 1 teaching position for Literacy First Intensive Reading Teacher 

· 1 teaching position for Literacy First Secondary Instructional Specialist (SIS)

· Computer/Library Media Center Instructional Assistant Position

·  PLATO credit recovery lab Instructional Assistant Position.

TECHNOLOGY PURCHASES: SCHOOL YEAR 2007-2008

All KETS Funding was used at the district level for optic fiber cabling.

 
Upon the recommendation of the school council, the following list of student accomplishments has been placed in the front pages of the 08’-09’ Parent/Student Handbook.  

STUDENT ACCOMPLISHMENTS - NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

2007-2008

· Ten seniors earned the highest diploma in the State – the Commonwealth Diploma – Meaghan Donohue, James Nicholas Holeman, Adam McCallum, Katie Meers, Amanda Pullen, Alyssa Rose, Rinnah Song, Virginia Spires, Samantha Stewart, and Chad Walker.

· Eight seniors earned the highest achievement on portfolio scoring with a Distinguished rating – Brittany Barnes, Miranda Barzey, Jennifer Bedsole, Jacob Cheeseman, Marcus Flores, Ethan Hughes, Adam McCallum, and Sarah Vanroyen.

· Seniors earned over $1.5 million in scholarship money during the 2007-2008 school year.

· Stephanie Howard will attend the Governor’s School for the Arts in Dance during the summer of 2008.

· Five North Hardin students were chosen for the Governor’s Scholars program for Summer 2008 – Jessica Bagby, Lindsey Blair, Miriam Cho, Jacob Hughes, and Molly Proffitt.

· Five seniors were selected for the annual Book of Gold honors – Meaghan Donohue, Ethan Hughes, Adam McCallum, Rinnah Song, and Chad Walker.

· Katie Harrison and Cameron Tucker were chosen for the Senior Best Citizenship awards.

· Jeremy Mattingly received his State FFA Degree.

· Shane Greene was named 1st Team All State at the KY High School JROTC Air Rifle Championships. 

· North Hardin students contributed over 5,000 non-perishable food items for the JROTC Christmas food drive, assembling 50+ baskets for delivery to NH families in need.

· The North Hardin JROTC program was named an “honorary unit with distinction” after the annual inspection from the Fort Knox ROTC 7th Brigade Eastern Unit.

· Three JROTC cadets attended the 2008 Summer Kentucky Boys State – Chris Chretien, Jared Davis, and Caleb Poppert.

· Jade Duesler, also a JROTC cadet, attended the 2008 Summer Session of Kentucky Girls State.

· Molly Proffitt, Katie Sally, and Grafton Sizemore were selected to the Kentucky All-State Chorus.

· The drama team took “Dividing Walls” to KTA state competition and Shaina Hayes was named to the all-star cast.  Only 14 students were chosen for this honor.

· FCCLA Region Star Events winners included the team of Emily Vogel, Emily Davis, and Jacklyn Bigelow who took 1st place in Culinary Arts qualifying them to compete at the state level.

· Amy Florek advanced to the state American Private Enterprise System Conference representing Hardin County, and she was North Hardin’s first representative in the last five years to qualify for state.

· Participating in Academic Team competitions, Gina Spires placed at both district and region in Language Arts and Arts & Humanities written assessments, qualifying her for state competition in both events.

· Miriam Cho won 2nd place in the 2008 Martin Luther King, Jr. State Commission Essay Contest.  Miriam was recognized by the Kentucky Historical Society with a $300 savings bond.  

· Cameron Tucker won 1st place in the Hardin County NAACP Martin Luther King, Jr. Annual Essay contest.  Shana Roark placed 3rd in the essay contest.

· North Hardin’s student Y-Club participated in the KY Youth Assembly, earning the following honors:  Denisha Oggs and Andrew Stewart were selected to serve on the conference leadership team and chaired a committee throughout the conference; Alex Martin was selected to serve as a Supreme Court Justice; Markeisha Woodson served as Premiere President of the Senate; Grafton Sizemore was elected Governor for the 2008 conference - this is the top individual award!  North Hardin placed 3rd out of the 47 high schools at the state conference; Greg Shepherd was one of 15 delegates chosen to receive an outstanding speaker award; Markeisha Woodson, Denisha Oggs, Andrew Stewart, Grafton Sizemore, and Greg Shepherd received nominations to represent KY at the Conference on National Affairs in North Carolina.

· The North Hardin Y-Club also participated in the Kentucky United Nations Assembly conference.  Cameron Tucker was selected for the leadership team and chaired a summit throughout the conference; 

North Hardin’s global village that was designed and built by Alex Martin won the outstanding display award; Alex was also selected as on of the 21 outstanding speakers; three students received invitations to 

attend the Conference on National Affairs in North Carolina – Cameron Tucker, Alex Martin, and Greg Shepherd; Greg Shepherd was elected to the highest elected office of Secretary General.  

· It is quite rare that one school will now hold the top office in each of Kentucky’s debatable conferences – KYA & KUNA.  Grafton Sizemore will be governor at KYA and Greg Shepherd will be the Secretary General at KUNA for the 08-09 school year.  

· Winners at the State Foreign Language Festival included:  French-Ross Taylor, 2nd in Reading Level 2; Josh LaPorte, 1st in Reading Level 4, and 3rd in Listening Level 4.  German – Amanda Pullen, 2nd in Listening Level 4; Cedric Walters, 3rd in Listening Level 3.  Spanish-Adam Redd, 3rd in Writing Level 2; Ivanna Willocks, 3rd in Oral Level 1; Rinnah Song, 3rd in Reading Level 4.

· The Trojan Triumph newspaper won the following awards at the Western Kentucky University’s Marks of Excellence Awards Ceremony – Maurice Gosa, 2nd place, Best editorial cartoonist; Miriam Cho, 1st place, Best news writer; Miranda Barzey, 2nd place, feature and news photography; 2nd place, best feature writer; and 3rd place, best one-page spread designer.  The staff members also collected 3 awards:  2nd place Best two-page spread; 1st place, Best Front Page; and Best Overall Newspaper! 

· Miranda Barzey was also awarded the Most Valuable Staff member of the Year for state high school yearbooks at the WKU Marks of Excellence ceremony.

· At the annual KHSJA State Convention, the newspaper earned 3rd place overall and the yearbook finished 2nd place in the state.  Individual award winners included:  Sports Writing-1st place Miranda Barzey & 3rd place Miriam Cho; Newspaper Photography-1st & 2nd place-Miranda Barzey; Editorial Cartoon-1st & 2nd place- Maurice Gosa.

· Congratulations to 8 students who were selected for the All-State Band and Orchestra –Miriam Cho, Nina Debibar, Stakar Fripp, Chris Ginder, Joe Murrell, Marcus Pritt, Andrea Russell, and Vicki Sotil.

· The North Hardin Marching Band competed against the top bands in class 5-A, and finished 1st in the West 5A quarterfinal, and 3rd at the State Marching Band Competition.

· The North Hardin Concert Band, Symphonic Band, and Wind Symphony all received distinguished ratings from all four judges at the KMEA District Concert Festival.  North Hardin is one of only two band programs in the state to have three concert bands perform at district concert festivals.

· The NHHS Marching Band was invited to participate in the Memorial Day Parade in Washington, DC, and in the Governor’s Inaugural Parade in Frankfort, KY.

· Lydia Gumm, ranked top 10 in the state, was named All-Area Golfer of the Year for the 2nd straight year.

· Ernest Graydon and Cameron Tucker were selected to play in the East/West All-Star Football Game.

· Mark Jones, Brandon Wilder, Ty Wolfe, Malcolm Glover, and Marcell Haynes all participated in the State Wrestling Tournament.  Mark Jones won his state championship match in overtime to become the 2008 state champ in the 187-weight class.

· Quintessa Role entered and competed at the Kentucky US Girls Wrestling Association State Championships and brought home the gold medal in the 103-lb high school division class.

· Shane Yates competed in the State Championship Swim Meet in the 100-yard breaststroke.

· The girls basketball team finished runner up in both the district & region tournaments.

· The softball team also finished as Region runner-up.

· Both the girls and boys track and field teams finished 2nd at the regional competition, qualifying 17 girls for the state, and 13 on the boys team for the state track meet.  Desiree Russell, Markeshia Woodson, Chandler Windham, and Linda Dixon set a new school record in the mile relay with a time of 4:03.74.

· Competing at the KHSAA 3-A State Track and Field Championships, Breion Harris is the 2008 State Champion in the Triple Jump, and Bill Thompson is the 2008 State Champion in the High Jump.

· The boys track team finished 2nd in the State Track & Field Championships.

· Brian Froedge was named the Kentucky High School Music Teacher of the Year by the KMEA.

· Gina Clear was selected as a 2008 ASNE Reynolds High School Journalism Institute Fellow at the University of Nevada – one of only 35 in the nation to receive this honor.

· Tony Garrison was selected as one of the 2007-08 WHAS-TV ExCEL Award Finalists.

· Principal Bill Dennison was inducted into the Kentucky Track & Cross Country Hall of Fame.

· Greg Gumm has been selected to become a member of the Kentucky Baseball Hall of Fame.

